FOUR RIVERS-FREDERICKSBURG
TRANSMISSION LINE REBUILD

Dominion Virginia Power is committed to providing safe and reliable energy now and in the future.

Dominion Plans To Rebuild An Existing Transmission Line

Dominion is committed to providing safe, reliable and affordable power to customers. In order to comply
with North American Electric Reliability Corporation (NERC) reliability criteria, Dominion must rebuild an
existing high-voltage transmission line by 2018.

This important project will be within the existing right of way corridor that extends approximately 34 miles
from the Four Rivers Substation in Hanover County to the Fredericksburg Substation in the City of
Fredericksburg.

The existing transmission line in this corridor serves Hanover County, Caroline County, Spotsylvania County
and the City of Fredericksburg. (See map on reverse.) The line was originally built as 230 kilovolt (kV), but has
been operating at 115kV since 1990. After carefully analyzing load forecasts, Dominion has found that
rebuilding the line to new 115kV reliability standards will continue to provide reliable electric service for
customers far into the future.

This aging infrastructure must be rebuilt to ensure its continued safe and reliable operation. The existing
wood H-frame structures will be replaced with new weathered steel H-frame structures. The new structures
will vary in height and the average for the entire line will be approximately 4%: feet taller than the existing
structures. The increase in height is due to modern reliability standards and terrain.

Dominion’s rebuild project will:
o Help strengthen the electrical grid

e Comply with mandatory NERC reliability standards

Replace aging infrastructure
Improve overall reliability for the community

Target Schedule

Summer 2015 Initial outreach to local officials

January/February 2016 | Outreach to the State Corporation Commission and local officials

February 2016 Public outreach and notification of intent to construct

Early 2016 Apply to applicable locality to obtain necessary permits for construction
March 2016 Public open house events

Spring 2016 Construction scheduled to begin, pending receipt of applicable permits

Summer 2018 Target date for project completion




KEEPING VIRGINIA’'S POWER RELIABLE
WHILE KEEPING THE IMPACTS MINIMAL

Learn about Dominion’s environmental stewardship, wetlands protection and more at www.dom.com.

If you have further questions, please contact our Electric Transmission team by sending an email to
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powerline@dom.com or calling 888-291-0190.
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